Methodist Council

NM 5 (2007): Review of the title “District Chair”

The Conference directs the Methodist Council to facilitate a review of the title “District Chair” and bring recommendations to the Conference of 2008.

The Conference directed that the Motion be referred to the Methodist Council

DR 8/4

Graham Thompson, Chair of the East Anglia district, one of the proposers of the Notice of Motion, writes by way of supporting information:

In suggesting that there be a review of the title 'District Chair, we wanted to highlight a number of things:
 

1.  The inadequacy of the name since gender equality has - quite rightly - been applied to the former term 'Chairman'.  It means little or nothing to the plethora of secular and ecumenical partners that District Chairs relate to.  We are constantly having to explain the title and then some unhelpful comparisons are made.
 

2.  The conversations around 'What Sort of Bishops?' brought any consideration of this matter to a standstill.  Now that Conference has decided not to use the title 'bishop' within our Connexion, it is possible, even timely, to have such a review.
 

3.  This is definitely not an attempt to bring in the term 'bishop' by another route!
 

4.  In conducting a review, we would want to encourage consideration of terms used by other denominations - particularly among the Free Churches.  Possible considerations might be 'Moderator' (URC) and 'Regional Minister' (Baptist Union).  Also, that the term 'District Superintendent' be considered, linking us with other Conferences around the world.  Or maybe, something new that helps to explain the role and responsibilities in a more adequate way.
 

 

In requesting the review, we do not come with a preconceived answer but hope that some imaginative thinking might be brought to the process.  We also acknowledge that such a review may result in 'no change' but would be disappointed if this were the result!
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